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Are you looking for… 
 

Links for BoT Resources 

New Zealand School Trustee Association: http://www.nzsta.org.nz  
 

Links for Curriculum Resources 
Kids4sermons: http://www.sermons4kids.com 
 

The Junkroom Band’s – Gig Goes Global: 
http://www.kidsforglobalpeace.com/userAssets/file/KFGP-GigGoesGlobal.pdf 
 

Play it Fair! Human Rights Education Toolkit for Children: 
https://equitas.org/wp-content/uploads/2010/11/2008-Play-it-Fair-Toolkit_En.pdf 

 

 

Kindness Day: 

http://static1.squarespace.com/static/522f7cdbe4b056ca5e8127f6/t/5550aae6e4b063a030345c24/1431349990739/
Kindness+Day+Resource+Pack.pdf  
 

Complaint Free Kids:  

http://www.acomplaintfreeworld.org/images/downloads/Complaint_Free_Kids_edit_0417081.pdf 
 
The Emmaus Productions Liturgy Planning site subscription will be due again in December – keep an eye out 

for my email if you wish to be a member in 2016.  The cost is dependant on numbers as a group discount applies 
but for 2015 it was NZ$246 per school.   
 

 

2016 Commissioning Mass dates 

The dates for Commissioning Mass in 2016 have not yet 
been set as Cardinal John is waiting to hear from Rome 
before he can finalise his availability.  As soon as I have 
a confirmed date I will let you know.  

 

Certification 
It would be great if I could receive all application forms for 

Certification by the end of this term.  The deadline for 

certificates to be presented at Commissioning Mass 2016 
will be early in the new year. 
 

The Certification Handbook has detailed information, a copy 

of all the required forms, and is available from: 
http://www.tci.ac.nz/ncrs/31-abouttci/ncrs/216-certification 
 

Please let me know if you would like a copy of your 

Professional Development Records or require any further 

information - cses@wn.catholic.org.nz  

 
 
 

Upcoming CSES Courses 2015:  
To register please email me at cses@wn.catholic.org.nz with: course, date, teacher(s) name, email address/school 

 
27 October 4pm-7pm Secondary Twilight Session –Bioethics 7 St Patrick’s Coll Silverstream 

13 November 1pm-4pm Secondary DRS Cluster Lecture Room, Catholic Centre 

17 November 4pm-7pm Secondary Twilight Session –Bioethics 8 St Patrick’s Coll Silverstream 

20 November 9am- 4pm Primary DRS Day Wellington Home of Compassion 

27 November 9am-3:30pm Primary DRS Day South Island Nelson 

 

 

 Grateful thanks from Frank for your kind 

thoughts and the warm welcome he has 
received since starting with CSES as our 

Leadership Consultant.   
 

Frank is available to help at any time and is 
looking forward to working with you all.   

His contact details are: 
 

Email:  f.wafer@wn.catholic.org.nz  
 

Phone:  021 193 1040 
 

 Professional Development for 2016 
please find attached a copy of the 2016 PD 

brochures for both Primary and Secondary. 

Please email me if you need further info or 
would like to register enrolments. 

 
Sue Davis 
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